MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING
JANUARY 9, 2024
DISTRICT OFFICE
ROLL CALL:

Board President Rodriguez called the meeting to order at 5:00 P.M. Those in attendance: Director Rodriguez,    Director Valdez, Director Gonzales, Director Baroni, Frank Daniele,  Neal Costanzo, Jason Franklin, Mark Gutierrez.  Also in attendance:  Harrison Hughes/Provost & Pritchard
CONSENT CALENDAR:  
3.1  Minutes of the regular meeting of December 6, 2023 were accepted as presented. 
PUBLIC ADDRESS: NONE
PUBLIC HEARINGS: NONE
NEW BUSINESS:  NONE
DEFERRED BUSINESS:  
Harrison Hughes gave an update on projects, as follows:
Water Meter Project:  They are on target for submittal of plans/specs, and anticipate being able to meet the August 31 target date for completion of the funding application.

Water Main Replacement Project:  A pre-bid meeting was held 1/5/24, attended by Lyles Construction, Hayden Construction & DG Construction. Bid opening date is scheduled for 1/26/24.  Once the bid opening has been conducted, Harrison will compile a bid proposal & plans to submit it to the Board at the February meeting, for the Board to consider and vote on the award of the contract for the project.  PCWD will need to submit a request for additional funding to the DWR & that will take about 3 weeks for approval.  Once the project contractor receives notice to proceed, there will be a timeline that they must meet to begin work on the project.  
CORRESPONDENCE: NONE

BOARD AND STAFF REPORTS:
9.1  Manager’s Report:  
       9.1.1    Jason states that he is in the process of obtaining bids from contractors who are equipped to assist the District with the repair of leaks involving some of our larger water lines & lines for which we are unable to obtain a complete shutdown. There is a machine called an InstertaValve that is built over the pipe and allows the insertion of a valve that can be used to obtain the complete shutdown. Mattos Underground and Tap Master are 2 contractors who are equipped to do this type of work.  Director Rodriguez noted that it would be cost effective for the District to utilize an outside contractor in such instances, as it would save the District man-hours trying to figure out how to properly shut down problem lines. Jason will continue to report on the status of obtaining bids for this work; however, he noted that it’s his understanding that it may be quite costly.
9.2  Engineer’s Report:  Nothing to report.
9.3  Attorney’s Report:  Nothing to report in general session.  
9.4  Board President’s Report:  Nothing to report.
9.5  Director’s Report(s):  None
10.  ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned to Closed Session at 5:11 p.m.
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